December 18, 1997

Mr. Sonny Sanders
P O Box 1742
Lexington , South Carolina 29071

Dear Mr. Sanders,

Thank you for your recent letter and your kind words of support concerning the
Partners for Healthy Children Program. | appeciate your taking the time to write.

One of the top priorities of my administration has been to make health care
services more accessible and affordable for the citizens of South Carolina. Itis a
difficult challenge; but I believe with programs like Partners for Healthy Children,
we are making great progress toward achieving this goal.

Many families may think that the application process will be difficult; but, as you
know, it is not. Please share your experience with others so that all families who
qualify can obtain health coverage for their children.

Again, thank you and please know that | am working hard to make South Carolina
a wonderful place to raise healthy children who can grow and reach their full
potential.

Sincerely,

David M. Beasley



